
 

CITY OF FALLON 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION  
 

DATE SUBMITTED: October 1, 2024 

AGENDA DATE: October 7, 2024 

TO: The Honorable City Council 

FROM: Brian Byrd 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: Consideration and possible action to approve a construction contract with 

Sierra Nevada Construction of Sparks, Nevada, in order to complete the 

2024 Corrective Maintenance project, PWP-CH-2024-515, in the total 

amount One Million Two Hundred Ninety-One Thousand and Seven 

Dollars ($1,291,007). (For possible action) 

 

TYPE OF ACTION REQUESTED: 

 Resolution  Ordinance 

(X) Formal Action/Motion  Other 

 

POSSIBLE COUNCIL ACTION:  Motion to approve a construction contract with Sierra Nevada 

Construction of Sparks, Nevada, in order to complete the 2024 Corrective Maintenance project, PWP-

CH-2024-515, in the total amount One Million Two Hundred Ninety-One Thousand and Seven Dollars 

($1,291,007). 

 

DISCUSSION:  This project is a continuation of a multi-phased approach to preventative street 

maintenance and rehabilitation throughout the City.  Slated for the Fall of 2024, this phase of our 

preventative maintenance plan would allow for the application of 1,230,591 square feet of crack and slurry 

seal.  The application of pavement crack seal and a combination Type II and Type III rapid setting slurry 

to existing pavements will aid in filling cracks and voids, creating a weather-tight seal and providing color 

and texture to surfaces while prolonging life expectancy. 

 

Working with Lumos and Associates, the City of Fallon has performed a conditions assessment survey of 

existing City streets.  The data compiled from that survey was used to classify existing pavements into 

two categories based off the applicable pavement preservation techniques.  The scope of this project 

includes portions of approximately 35 streets throughout the City that were deemed appropriate for a 

corrective maintenance crack and double slurry seal application.   

 



This project was released for public bid on September 13, 2024 and was advertised in the Lahontan Valley 

News in accordance with NRS 338.1385.  Two (2) bids were received and opened on September 27, 2024 

as further described in the attached documents.   

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  $1,291,007 Construction Contract 

 

FUNDING SOURCE: General Fund $391,007, Medium-Term Bond Series 2024A $400,000 and 

Regional Transportation Commission Draw $500,000 

 

PREPARED BY:  Brian Byrd, Director of Public Works 

 

TO BE PRESENTED TO COUNCIL BY:  Brian Byrd, Director of Public Works 


